
District Safety Committee

January 5, 2006

Present:
Al Asuncion, Patti Conens, Marsha Kelly, Ron Levine, Naomi Kitajima, Frank Nunez, John Vandercook, Mona Voss

Absent:
Sharon Berg, Mary Jo Kane, Eric Rosenthal

Convened:
10:00am

Risk Management reported that all fire extinguishers on both campuses must be inspected monthly per OSHA and our property insurer requirements.  Chief Ron Levine suggested that police student aides could perform the task on weekends. It was noted that the aides could perform security checks while on their rounds, providing additional needed security.  This provides a solution to the OSHA requirement issue.
Another OSHA requirement is to place safety suggestion boxes easily accessible to the employees.  It was decided that the boxes would be placed in the division offices; plant services and employee break rooms.  The police student aides can collect the suggestions while making their fire extinguisher inspections.  It will be noted on the boxes that this is for non-emergency suggestions and if there is an emergency police services, health services or 911 should be notified immediately.

The Police Department has inspected the blue emergency call boxes located throughout the district.  A number of the lights are burned out and some of the phones are no longer working.  The appropriate work orders have been placed to make the repairs.  In the future, night officers will periodically check on the boxes and report needed repairs to the appropriate department.  The Foothill-De Anza Community College District Police Department is coordinating with County Communications to check each emergency phone with the 911 system to ensure the link is working.  This will be done quarterly or bi-annually depending on the out come of negotiations.   The fence around the track at Foothill will be moved so that the blue emergency box currently on the inside (and inaccessible to those in lot 1-H) will be outside the fence.

Health Services at Foothill noted that the condition of parking lot 5 continues to be problematical, as has been previously reported.  The result is that they continue to treat injuries suffered in lot 5.  Plant Services reported that lots 5 and 6 are scheduled to be resurfaced and the request for bids is being prepared.  In the mean time, Health Services will forward the reports of these injuries to Risk Management and the Police Department.  

The Director of Environmental Health and Safety reported that the District will be inspected this month to ensure all e-waste is properly labeled.  This material must also be stored according to the district’s own plan.  It was reported that some divisions might have e-waste stored improperly in closets.  Information regarding e-waste has been distributed to the appropriate departments for action.  

The Police Department reported that they are charging batteries used in the parking permit machines in their offices, and that could be a hazard.  Plant Services said they could build a small shed for charging the batteries and place it a safe distance from the building currently housing the Police Department. 

Adjourned: 
11:00am
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